
CLEVELAND INDUSTRIAL GOLF LEAGUE 

CAPTAINS MEETING 

May 30, 2017 

 

The Meeting of the Team Captains of the Cleveland Industrial Golf League was held at Clubhouse at Grand 

Bay on Tuesday, May 30, 2017.  Meeting Minutes were respectively taken by Secretary Daryl Smith.      

1. President Jim Bilek called the meeting to order at 6:30pm.  Roll call taken, all teams were represented 

except for OCS Technologies.         

 

2. Meeting Minutes:  Minutes from the Captains meeting on April 17, 2017 were presented and reviewed.  

Motion to accept by Bob Grosh, seconded by Eric Sandvick.  Approved. 

 

3. Finance Report:  Treasurer Jeff Kregenow was not able to attend the meeting but did supply an update 

to Daryl Smith who reported in his absence.  Current balance is $10,299.52 in the league’s account which 

includes all team and player fees due by start of season.  Four players have been added since the start 

of the season, two for American Jappaning (one paid), one for County Fire and one for Keystone.  These 

teams still owe the $50 player fee.  Disbursements of $320 were made, $20 for cost to fix PDF link 

problem within the website and $300 to Handicap Chairman/Website Coordinator as compensation for 

his efforts ($300 represents 26% of total annual compensation).                  

 

4. Handicap Chairman:  Chairman David Hill reported and commented on the following:      

 David asks the Captains to please explain the protocol for participating in the Skins Game to their 

players.  Cases have been found where the $5 entry fee was placed in the correct envelope but the 

envelop was placed back in the carry folder instead of placed in the secured gray box.  If the money 

and envelop are not placed in the gray box, the player is not eligible for the Skins Game.  Any money 

found in the carry folder will remain in the carry folder.     

 A couple of computer glitches occurred during the Sawmill match (adjusted handicaps did not load 

properly) and the Sugarbush match (front tee players did not have their handicaps load properly).  

All problems have been fixed and the website is correct.     

 David reports he will be out-of-town and unable to perform any of the website duties between June 

24th (Good Park Open) and July 1st (Ellsworth Match).   Every effort will be made to update the 

computer with Good Park scores in time for the Ellsworth match, however if a problem occurs it may 

be necessary to use the same indexes used for Good Park when calculating the Ellsworth handicaps.  

More information will be provided by the next Captains meeting.        

 

5. Rules Chairman:  Chairman Bob Grosh had nothing to report.        

 

6. Schedule Chairmen:  Chairman Jim Bilek reported the following: 

 The schedule for 2018 is well underway and Jim is currently in the process of getting confirmations 

from all courses scheduled in the first half of 2018.     

 Comments received concerning Sawmill Creek have been positive and Jim is considering a return next 

year.      

 

7. Old Business:   

 None.     



 

8. New Business: 

 Games/fees/comments discussed for the Windmill Open event. 

o $5 – 72 Hole Event – Last opportunity for anyone who has yet to enter.  

o $6 – 9 Hold Blind Draw Individual Tournament 

o $5 – Skins Game – Two classes 

o $4 – Blind Bogey – Mandatory  

o Starters – xR and County Engineers 

o Long drive and Closet to the Pin holes are to be determined.   

o Captains have until 5pm Thursday, June 2, 2017 to notify the Handicap Chairman of any 

Windmill tee time additions/changes/deletions.  Any deletions from the tee sheet after 5pm 

Thursday will require the player being removed to have their handicap cut by one stroke at 

the next event.   

o Jim Bilek will arrive early at the course to manage the tee markers to ensure the boxes are as 

close as possible to the differences indicated on the scorecard. 

o Floor opened to all team captains to slot their players into their respective tee times.  

 Floor opened for each team to submit names and indexes for new players: 

o American Japanning – Adding Keith Pluto, 5.3 handicap index 

o Cleats Bar and Grille – None 

o County Engineers – None 

o County Fire Protection – Adding Matt Christian (did not need to be voted on since he was a 

2016 member of the league)  

o DLH – None 

o Keystone – Dave Albright, 23.0 estimated index 

o Mashies – None 

o NetBirdie.com – None   

o OCS Technologies – None  

o Tendon – None 

o xR – None  

o Motion made to accept the new players made by Jim Bilek, seconded by Bob Dembowski.  

Approved. 

 Discussion was held concerning the case of where a team won the Team Low Net by using a 

substitute from another team.  Jim Bilek made a motion stating that for a team to win Team Low Net 

the top four scores must be with members of that team, a sub’s score cannot be used.  Seconded by 

Adam Hill.  Motion Passed.   

 Discussion was held concerning a league rule where a player may obtain a free drop from any 

landscaped or mulched are found on the course.  Motion made by Jim Bilek for players to get a free 

drop from mulched areas, no one seconded the motion.  Jim Bilek made a motion for players to get a 

free drop from any flower beds, no one seconded the motion.  Captains agreed any free relief must 

be stipulated by a local rule found at the course or on the course’s scorecard otherwise play as is or 

take an unplayable lie.  Bob Grosh also added only other option is a specifically noted weekly CIGL 

local rule for a course.    

 Discussion was held concerning what protocol can be used when a situation like Shale Creek occurs 

where play is halted due to lightening.  It was agreed that should play be halted for any reason the 

President will attempt to contact each captain or his designate via phone to make them aware of the 

situation.  

 President Bilek made the following comments regarding the responsibilities of all players to abide by 

the rules of the league and promote and foster the principles of good fellowship and sportsmanship.  



The point made was you never know who is watching or listening during the round.  President Bilek 

asks the captains to share these points with their players: 

o After completion of their round it was witnessed on a couple of occasions where golf carts 

were taken into the parking lot ignoring the clearly marked signs indicating that carts are not 

permitted in the parking lot. 

o Need to put the computer away before leaving the clubhouse.  It is the responsibility of the 

last team teeing off to insure the computer is turned off and put in a safe place before 

beginning their round.  There have been a couple of occasions where the computer has been 

found, at the turn, powered on and sitting on a table.   

o It has been witnessed were excessive cussing, throwing of clubs, kicking objects and hacking 

up the course by members of the league.  This is not representative of what the league stands 

for and will not be tolerated.    

 The cancellation of Shale Creek Match will be made up at the Barberton Brookside Open event.  The 

event will have the Open event coincide with the Team Match event.  It may not be possible for the 

Match Play participants to be in the same group in which case the only option available is to match 

cards after the round.   

 Upon conclusion of the meeting Bob Grosh handed Daryl Smith $50 for Keith Pluto’s player fee and 

Adam Hill handed Daryl Smith $50 for Matt Christian’s player fee. Keystone still owes $50 for Dave 

Albright.   

 

9. Announcements: 

 The next meeting will be held at Grand Bay Clubhouse in Brecksville on Monday, June 19th at 6:30pm.      

 

10. Motion to adjourn by Charlie Fields, seconded by Jim Bilek.  Meeting adjourned at 7:37pm.  

 

Participants at Captain’s Meeting:    

Team Representative Team Representative 
American Japanning Bob Grosh NetBirdie.com Eric Sandvick 

Cleats Bar and Grille Bob Dembowski OCS Technologies Absent 

County Engineers Pat Murphy Keystone Charlie Fields 

County Fire Adam Hill Tendon Manufacturing Scott Tench 

DLH Virgil Kramer xR Jim Bilek 

Mashies David Hill  

             Officers 
Jim Bilek Pat Murphy Daryl Smith  

             Other Attendees 

Tom Kotlarek    

 

 

 


